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Uni o f Q ueensland. $110 ALIA 
M em bers, $120  O thers. R5VP 
by 10 May to  Jane Simon (07) 
3275 6261 . A po pu la r course. 
Book early!

S A
29/4-2/5 Insearch/Knight- 
Ridder Information Services
DIALOG U pdate (29 /4  am), In­
tro d u c to ry  DIALOG (30/4), Be­
yond th e  Basics (1/5), TRAD- 
STAT (2/5 am). A de la ide  C o n ­
tact (02) 212 2867.

T A S
• 31/5 Applications close fo r
th e  Sir John  M orris M em oria l 
Trust Travelling Scholarships to  
be ta ke n  du rin g  the  finan c ia l 
year July 1996/June 1997. Tw o 
scho larsh ips w o r th  $3 000 
each. Furthe r in fo rm a tio n : The 
Secretary State Library and A r­
chives Trust, 91 M urray Street, 
H obart 7000 , Telephone: (002) 
337 465, fax: (002) 310 927, e- 
mail: s lt_p j@ ecc.tased.edu.au.

V i C
• 15/4 ALIA Home Library 
Services SIG meeting. 10am - 
12pm . M e e tin g  room  at th e  
rear o f  th e  H aw th o rn  Library, 
584 G lenferrie  Road, H aw thorn. 
1 0 a m -12n oo n . C on tac t Paul 
H iddle ph (03) 9810 4640 , fax 
(03) 9810 0829.
16-17/4 Insearch/Knight-Rid- 
der Information Services In­
tro d u c to ry  DIALOG (16/4), Busi­
ness (17 /4) M e lbourne. C ontact 
(02) 212 2867.
22/4 & 29/4 FLIS Training Pty 
Ltd. Contract and p ro ject man­
agem ent fo r libraries: 9 .1 5 - 
5pm . Cost: Day 1 (C lient's  per­
spective) $170 ; Day 2 (P rov id­
er's perspective) $170 ; Both 
Days $270. M onash Uni con fe r­
ence centre , Level 7, 30 Collins 
Street, M e lbourne. C on tact Eliz­
abeth Yates (03) 9813 1925. 
24/4-26/4 MONINFO hands- 
on INTERNET training: 9-1 pm. 
M onash Uni C layton. Day 1 In­
tro d u c tio n  (24 /4) $110 (Satur­
day $20 surcharge). Day 2 A d ­
vanced $130 (26 /4) (Both days 
$220). C on tac t MONlNFO (03) 
9905 5153.
• 26/4 Geelong Regional 
Group: Pub night. Bring a co l­
league, fr ie n d , pa rtne r fo r  
d rinks & /o r -dinner. C rem orne 
H ote l, 336  Pakington Street, 
N e w to w n . C on tac t Darren 
Ryan, ph: (052) 272 702 (bh), 
fax: (05 2 ) 272 000, e-m ail: 
darrenr@ deakin .edu.au.
• 7/5 Geelong Regional 
Group. W oolstore Campus Visit 
(Deakin University), 1 G hering - 
hap S treet, G ee long. 5 .30pm . 
C on tac t Sue M cK n igh t, ph:
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Kay Poustie, is chair of the Board of Education and is currently serving her sixth year on the Board 
and fourth as Chair. Her main objectives in standing for the Board were to further the work of 
the Association in the provision of continuing professional development and to make continu­

ing professional development more accessible to members. She be­
lieves that the Board has certainly moved this process forward. As City 
Librarian of the City of Stirling Libraries in Western Australia, the chal­
lenge of integrating digital and print resources in the public library con­
text occupies Kay and her staff at the present time.

Donna Reid is deputy chair of the Board and a senior member of 
the Laculty of Management and Business, Canberra Institute of Tech­
nology. Donna brings to the Board a w ide knowledge of entry level 
training, and training in further education in the TALE sector. As the 
project manager of the team that developed the new competency- 
based courses at library assistant and library technician level, Donna's 
concern is with the development of an articulated stepping stone ap­
proach to continual upgrading of information skills and knowledge of 
current events that impact on our profession. At C IT, Donna is a mem­
ber of the Laculty Management Team for Management and Business 
and is interested in the development of a national approach to Recog­
nition of Prior Learning procedures for technician courses.

Julie Dow  teaches Library and Information Studies at the Univer­
sity of South Australia where she has participated in rewriting curricu­
lum to accommodate new emphases and directions in library educa­
tion. Julie brings to Board discussions a history of immersion in 
teaching and learning issues within the information field. She has a 
strong interest in educating others to be effective resource users and in 
alerting them to be discriminating in their choice of content and for­
mat to meet their information requirements. Julie believes that the 
Board of Education should foster broadly based library education and 
professional development programs that reflect and anticipate devel­
opments in technology in managing, disseminating and comm unicat­
ing information without losing traditional elements of service.

Roy Sanders is a senior lecturer, at the School of Information Stud­
ies, Charles Sturt University, where he is course coordinator for the BA 
(Library and Information Science), library placements convenor, and 
teaches supervision and management of libraries and information agen­
cies, information service skills, and descriptive cataloguing. Roy has 
participated in the A LIA  Riverina Regional Group and ELISS Group 
since moving to Wagga Wagga in 1980. He was Chairman of the ALIA  
1992 Biennial conference organising committee. Roy is encouraged by 
the work and culture of the Board w hich cham pions issues such as 
equity, access and quality of education and training for library and in­
formation services.

Roslynn M em brey has worked in Papua New G uinea , Western 
Australia and is now based in the Parliamentary Library in Canberra. 
She was very actively involved in the preparations for the ALIA con­
ference held in Perth in 1990. Ros believes that the changes and new 
challenges facing our industry have to be recognised and incorporated 
in courses and Ros hopes to keep working with library educators to en­
sure that graduates from all of our recognised courses are ready for the 
information industry of the twenty-first century. Ros also works with 
other Board members to ensure that ALIA  members have ample oppor­
tunity to continue to develop skills by taking advantage of professional 
development courses offered by trainers and ALIA  sections and groups.

From  top  to b o tto m : 
Kay Poustie , Donna  
Reid, Ju lie  D ow , Roy  
Sanders, Roslyn  
M em brey

As managing director of Library Locums since 1985 M arion  
Nicolson has been recruiting librarians and library technicians to meet 
the rapidly changing demands of library and information work. As a 
result, she has a comprehensive overview of the library employment 
market across a w ide range of jobs and library types in both the pub­
lic and private sectors. She hopes to contribute this knowledge to the 
Board of Education so that the education and training of librarians and
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library technicians meets the needs of the current job market and de­
velops skills which w ill enable our sector to maintain a leadership role 
in the information age.

After 25 years in the library and information services sector in the 
Northern Territory, Colette M cCool recently moved from Darwin to 
Cairns with her family to take up a position as Director of Health and 
Community Services with the newly amalgamated Cairns City Coun­
cil. Colette's Departmental responsibility covers health services, com ­
munity services, waste management, culture and lifestyle and last but 
not least library services. Colette was actively involved in ALIA  initia­
tives in the Northern Territory to provide access to first award courses 
for those living in remote areas and continuing professional develop­
ment of library staff in areas remote from capital cities. This experience 
has greatly enhanced her work with the Board.

Margaret Findlay has a long involvement with ALIA  and is a life 
member. She is a consultant in library and information management 
and systems. She is also on contract with the Australian Council for 
Education Research for the development of the second edition of the 
Austra lian thesaurus o f  education  descrip to rs  and the D irecto ry  o f  ed u ­
cation  researchers an d  research pro jects . Margaret finds her work with 
the Board both interesting and challenging —  with involvement in the 
drafting and publication of the Library Industry Competency Standards, 
the workshops for these standards, the launch of the A L IA  Fram ew ork  
for continu ing pro fessiona l deve lopm en t and currently the introduction 
of the National Curriculum  for Library and Information services.

Jenny M cCarthy is campus librarian, Kelvin Grove Campus of 
Q U T . Prior to this she worked in the TAFE sector for 1 7 years, estab­
lishing and later managing the Queensland TAFE library network. Jenny 
joined ALIA  in 1973, and has been involved in Queensland branch 
activities ever since. She is currently the Queensland General Coun­
cillor. In 1992 Jenny was presented with the ALIA  Manager of the Year 
Award. Jenny's experience in TAFE has given her a special interest in 
the needs of members working in remote locations and small librar­
ies. She is also interested in supporting and encouraging new members 
to the profession and in continuing professional development oppor­
tunities. Jenny has been appointed by General Council to the Board of 
Education for 1996.

Helen Tait is a 'new Australian', having come to M elbourne in 
1993 from New Zealand, where she had worked for twenty-two years 
in local government management positions, initially in libraries and 
most recently in a general management role in Auckland C ity . Her 
contacts with the Australian library profession began in 1976, travel­
ling on an A N ZAC fellowship, and were maintained through roles on 
the organising committees of the first two joint conferences: 
Christchurch 1981 and Brisbane 1984. She had an active involvement 
with NZLIA , including 11 years on council and was president in 1985. 
She was also active for some years on the IFLA public library section. 
In a former life EJelen was heavily involved in organising international 
ski races and in skiing administration.

Ross Todd is senior lecturer in the Department of Information Stud­
ies at the University of Technology, Sydney and has been teaching full 
time at the university since 1990. In 1993, Ross was awarded the UTS 
Excellence in Teaching Award, and in 1995 was an Apple Teaching 
Fellow in the University. He is also involved in the development of in­
teractive multimedia learning materials for undergraduate students. 
Ross' professional activities have included terms as President of ALIA  
School Libraries Section (NSW  Group), member of the ALIA  Literacy 
Task Force, and member of Canadian School Library Association Re­
search Committee. He believes that the dramatic change in the growth 
of information and technologies for accessing information have major 
implications for course and professional development. «

From top to bottom: 
Marion Nicotson, 
Colette McCool, 
Margaret Findlay, 
Jenny McCarty, Helen 
Tait, Ross Todd
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(052 ) 271 352 , fax: (052) 272 
000 , e-mail:
suem ck@ deakin.edu.au.
14/5 FLIS Training Pty Ltd
Performance evalutaion and ef­
fectiveness measures. 9.30-5pm . 
Cost: $170. Monash Uni Confer­
ence Centre, Level 7, 30 Collins 
Street, Melbourne. Contact Eliz­
abeth Yates (03) 9813 1925. 
15/5 FUS Training Pty Ltd 
Creating an information audit. 
9.30-5pm . Cost: $170. Monash 
Uni Conference Centre, Level 7, 
30 Collins Street, M elbourne. 
C ontact Elizabeth Yates (03) 
9813 1925.
16/5 Educational Technologo 
Expo, The W alton Library, 
Methodist Ladies' College, Kew . 
Latest technology on show, 12- 
8pm w ith  guest speakers at 
7pm . $5 Expo, $5 speakers or 
$8 for both. Contact Janet Smith 
(09) 9274  6484 , e-mail:
sm ith jh@ m lckew .edu.au. 
21-23/5 Insearch/Knight-Rid- 
der Information Services. In­
troductory DIALOG (21/5), Pat­
ents (22/5), Pharmaceutical (23/ 
5) Melbourne Contact (02) 212 
2867
11/6 FLIS Training Pty Ltd
Building on basic cataloguing 
skills including US MARC. 9.30- 
5pm. Cost: W hole day $170; US 
M ARC (pm only) $80. Monash 
Uni Conference Centre, Level 7, 
30 Collins Street, M elbourne. 
Contact Elizabeth Yates (03) 
9813 1925.
3/7 FLIS Training Pty Ltd Ex­
ploiting the Internet. 9.15-5pm . 
Cost: $170. Monash Uni Confer­
ence Centre, Level 7, 30 Collins 
Street, Melbourne. Contact Eliz­
abeth Yates (03) 9813 1925.
• 11-13/10 Rural & Isolated 
Libraries' SIG Calendar for 
1996 ALIA-RILSIG Forum 1996, 
Ballarat Vic, after Biennial Con­
ference in M elbourne. Them e: 
Networks: Communication high­
way or communication bypass? 
For library professionals in small 
isolated and/or rural libraries or 
information services, ind specials 
isolated by subject or position 
w ithin a large organisation. Fur­
ther Inform ation: Secretary, Ph/ 
Fax: (053 ) 333 258 Limit: 30 
participants.
• 20/11 Geelong Regional 
Group: Workshop on inter- 
views/job applications Details 
for venue at a later stage. Con­
tact Sue M cKm ght, ph: (052) 
271 352, fax: (052) 272 000, e- 
mail: suem ck@ deakin.edu.au.

W A
• 9/4 Mentoring soiree op­
portunity to learn how to get 
the most out of a mentoring 
partnership. 5 .30pm  for 6pm.
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